IEEE New South Wales Section

Minutes of the 169th Executive Committee Meeting, 14 October 2002

North Sydney Institute of TAFE, Gore Hill Campus, Room CG15

The chair opened the meeting at 7.05 pm

1. Attendance and Apologies

Present:
Andrew Parfitt, David Burger, Filita Barker, Jim Logothetis, 



Zak Zakarevicius, Jim Vasseleu, Bruce Poon, Trevor Bird, John Robinson,



Sam Reisenfeld, Walter Lachs

Apologies:
Karu Esselle, Steven Duval, David Tien, Graeme Gwilliam Faz Rahman

2. Approval of Agenda

The agenda was approved.

3. Minutes of the Previous Meeting and Matters Arising

The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted as a true record with 4 minor amendments (moved Jim Vasseleu, seconded Jim Logothetis, carried).

Actions
Action 4/2002
All 2003 Joint Program meeting slots are now filled, with a student member presentation on computer security held in reserve in case of last minute vacancy. Action complete.

Action 12/2002 Chair is following up with IEAust regarding student counselors. Continuing.

Action 13/2002 Karu has sent the links to Jon Agnew. Action complete.

Action 18/2002 Debenture account will be established in 2003. Action closed.

Action 24/2002 Privacy matters to be discussed by Chair and legal counsel. Action continuing.

Action 27/2002 Reported later. Date now 1 November. Action complete.

Action 28/2002 Two reports were faxed to Bob Bitmead. Action complete.

Action 29/2002 John Robinson and David Burger met with the auditor. Only outstanding issue is now the matter of the student subsidy to be resolved with IEEE PES. Action complete.

Action 30/2002 Andrew Parfitt did not invite Assoc. Prof Zhu to the meeting. Action continuing.

Action 31/2002 Chair’s letter drafted ready to send to PES. Awaiting report from Graeme Gwilliam after the PES meeting in Yokohama. Action continuing.

4. Correspondence

· Sections’ Congress matters – ACT and SA Section submissions.

· PICA student subsidy correspondence.

· Australia Council teleconference minutes.

· Electrical Engineering Foundation, University of Sydney invitation.

· Letter regarding death of Peter Somolo from Barry Inglis.

The correspondence was accepted (moved David Burger, seconded Jim Vasseleu, carried).

5. Treasurer’s Report

$468.60 expenses approved.

Cost of anniversary dinner was $2377.50 (less $570 member contributions), approximately $60 per head.

Max Simons monetary prize of $200 was awarded.

Andrew Parfitt clained approximately $120 as the cost of Graeme James’ post-lecture dinner.

Approximately $200 was returned to the Section from the last GST claim. The next BAS is currently due.

The Treasurer reported that the PICA account needs to be closed before last year’s Section accounts can be finalized from an auditing point of view.

The Treasurer’s report was received (moved Bruce Poon, seconded Jim Vasseleu, carried).

6. CIRCUIT Report

Trevor Bird distributed a draft of the November issue. AGM date and arrangements were noted. Electronic distribution was discussed, and the procedure for continuing to receive a paper copy resolved:

· Return of paper slip, or

· No valid email address on IEEE records

7. Chair’s Forum

Issues for Sections’ Congress 2002 were discussed. These included

· The ACT Section submission on fee increases.

· SA Section concerns about US signatories on accounts.

· SA Section desire to change officer terms to 3 years.

· Fiscal responsibility of IEEE HQ, in addition to fee increases.

· Singapore office purpose and costs.

· Useful regional office functions.

· Student fee increases – especially in regard to national society fee membership.

· Small rebate to Sections with respect to the overall member fee.

· Concern about possible IEEE HQ draw on Section funds.

A feed back session will form the Chair’s Forum for the November meeting.

8. Standing Committee Reports

8.1 Fellow Search

Walter Lachs noted that there was no news on the outcome of Fellow nominations, but that announcements were expected late October.

8.2 Membership Development

Bruce Poon reported that there was an overall slight increase in Section membership. He will distribute the monthly report shortly.

Bruce will provide a list of those members who do not have valid email addresses for continued receipt of printed copies of CIRCUIT (Action 32/2002).
8.3 Professional Activities

Jim Logothetis reported on the PEP meeting of 26 September. A review of the 2002 Engineering Week was conducted and 2003 planning commenced. Sponsorship of the Voice of Youth public speaking competition was being sought on behalf of Rostrum.

All 2003 Joint Technical Program meetings were now finalized. IEEE has a record number of hosted meetings.

Trevor Bird attended the IEAust Engineering Excellence Awards on behalf of IEEE.

8.4 Educational Activities

Karu Esselle reported by email that web links had been provided to the webmaster for University Seminars. There was no report on the CD ROM status.

8.5 Student Activities

David Tien reported on the status of student branch formations – he requested names of Macquarie University members from Karu Esselle (Action 33/2002)

An undergraduate student R&D program has been started at Charles Sturt University one student paper has been accepted for an IT conference in December. David is raising funds to permit the student to attend.

He reported that applications for the free student membership are still being received well after the deadline.

Andrew Parfitt noted the announcement of the 2002 Australia Council Student Paper Contests, and undertook to ensure that the competitions (and the 2002 Max Simons prize) were advertised. (Action 34/2002)

8.6 Awards and Recognition

The 30 year anniversary dinner went well.

It was noted that as well as Region 10 volunteer awards it has been recommended that there should also be Section volunteer awards. This needs to be investigated for 2003.

8.7 Life Member Activities

Zak Zakarevicius was congratulated for achieving life member status.

8.8 Member Communications

Disappointment was expressed that there had been no activity in this portfolio this year. No report was received.

8.9 Nominations

It was agreed that the Secretary contact Kate Carruthers and Stefan Mozar to establish if they were nominating for the 2003 committee, since they do not qualify for automatic Section nomination. (Action 35/2002)
Election of Section officers should take place at the November Executive Committee meeting.

8.10 GOLD Affinity Group

The inaugural dinner has been moved to Friday 1 November.

Invitations have not yet been issued – students and GOLD members would be targeted by email. 30 people are needed as a minimum.

The Secretary undertook to distribute the email after drafting by Filita Barker (Action 36/2002)
9. Chapter Reports

9.1 Computer

There was no report.

9.2 Antennas and Propagation/Microwave Theory and Techniques

Karu Esselle reported by email that the next meeting was scheduled for 24 November as part of the Joint Technical Program. Zak Zakarevicius will chair the meeting.

9.3 Communications/Signal Processing

There was no report.

9.4 Power Engineering 

Graeme Gwilliam is currently in Yokohama at the PES meeting.

9.5 Power Electronics/Industrial Applications/Industrial Electronics

There was no report.

(Secretary’s note: Faz Rahman had emailed a brief report late in the afternoon.)

9.6 Circuits and Systems/Solid State Circuits

Steven Duval reported by email that there was to be a meeting on 30 October at which Neil Weste (Cisco Systems) will talk on “RF, CMOS and friends – a potpourri of experiences with an IEEE 802.11a chip set”.

10. Conferences

10.1 PICA 2000

John Robinson reported on a 3 way teleconference with PES Executive Director and Jim Logothetis, in preparation for meetings in Yokohama. A decision was expected to be made at Yokohama and advised 2 weeks later. Opinion was that the PICA committee has a solid case for reimbursement of the student subsidy.

11. Other Business

There was no other business.

12. Closure

The meeting closed at 8.55pm.

The next meeting will be held on Monday 4 November at the Northern Sydney Institute of TAFE, commencing at 7pm.

